

Headteacher Andy Christoforou BEng, MSc

ABBEY COLLEGE, ABBEY ROAD, RAMSEY, HUNTINGDON, CAMBS. PE26 IDG Telephone: 01487 812352 Fax: 01487 811340 Email: Office@abbeycollege.cambs.sch.uk www.abbeycollege.cambs.sch.uk

17 December 2015

Dear Parent/Carer,

Year 7 class changes

In the last few weeks your child has undergone assessments in all subjects. We wrote to you earlier in the term to explain the new format of the report you have received and the new methodology of assessment on the I-9 GCSE Mastery Scale.

As a consequence of analysing the results of these assessments, the values students are expressing in class (shown by VIVO points awarded) and the learning relationships, we have decided to make some significant class changes within the North band of year 7 in English and Moral & Spiritual. These changes have been made to help support each child in his or her progress, so please do not be concerned if this affects your child. Please be aware that these changes will occur from Tuesday 5th January. Your child was issued with a new timetable on Friday.

Thank you for your understanding in our ongoing and reflective efforts to support the learning and progress of your child.

Yours faithfully,

Dr L Newman Deputy Headteacher







National College for Teaching & Leadership



